
SaveUTAS says the entire public consultation 
process (stakeholder meetings, community 
workshops and the online public survey) has been 
carefully contrived by HCC staff to ensure the 
community was not aware that the Plan would 
support UTAS relocation. 

HCC staff made sure the UTAS move and its 
implications for Sandy Bay/ Mt Nelson were not 
discussed or explored by the community.

SAVE UTAS

Hobart City Council staff have admitted that their goal is to swell 
the population of Sandy Bay/Mt Nelson by an extra 7850 people,  
an increase of 47.6% .

To achieve this massive growth HCC staff supports the relocation 
of the Sandy Bay UTAS campus, ignoring the views of 74% of the 
people of Hobart. These disclosures came during the Council’s 
public consultation on a long-term Mt Nelson/Sandy Bay 
Neighbourhood Plan .

SaveUTAS has accused the Council of deceiving the community 
during this consultation process. Council staff did not reveal their 
true intentions until just before the closure of the public online 
survey on the proposed Plan.

Hobart City Council wants to squeeze 7850 new residents into Sandy Bay/Mt Nelson



SAVE UTAS

Have you read Mount Nelson  
Sandy Bay Neighbourhood 

Plan Discussion Paper?

Feedback closes on 31st December, 2023

To find out more about the Neighbourhood Plan 
Read the latest SaveUTAS Newsletter available at www.saveutascampus.com 

Subscribe to receive SaveUTAS newsletter via email: www.saveutascampus.com/subscribe 

Follow us on Facebook and Instagram

To ask a question send us an email saveutascampus@gmail.com 

How to provide feedback – deadline 31st December 2023
	�To read the summary Discussion Paper and access the online survey go to  

https://yoursay.hobartcity.com.au/mount-nelson-sandy-bay-neighbourhood-plan 	 
If you can’t access it contact the City of Hobart. 

	�Complete the online survey and/or make a submission by 31 December 2023. SaveUTAS is  
particularly concerned about ideas 7 & 8 and do not support either. 

	An example survey response is available on our webpage or Facebook page. 

	Consider adding a comment at the end of the survey or through a submission.

	The SaveUTAS position is that both the survey and the public consultation process are flawed because:

		�(a) 	�the Council has concealed its intention to use the Plan to increase Sandy Bay/Mt Nelson 
population by 7480, equal to 48%.

		�(b) 	�the Council designed the survey and public consultation process to prevent community 
discussion on the implications of UTAS relocation and massive population increase.
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